
ADVANCE SHEET – February 4, 2022

​President's Letter
We here present the next to last chapter of the final volume of General De Gaulle's Memoirs,
published in France in 1962, interesting for his reflections on the American Constitution and on
modern changes in French society, together with his outline for the remainder of the volume, which
he did not live to complete.  (Next issue we will present the final chapter which we had hoped to
include in this issue, but space considerations prevented us from doing so.  -  J.B.)

George W. Liebmann

Can You Help Us With Our Efforts?
Would all of you soccer moms and dads please raise your hands?  Now would all of you parents
who have ever had to comfort a child after a bad test score with “As long as you tried your hardest,
that’s all that matters” do the same?  We try to instill in our children, whether on the soccer field or
classroom, that effort truly does matter.  The best lawyers I have known were not necessarily the
brightest, but the ones who worked the hardest, the ones whose mom, dad, coach or teacher would
have said “A+ for effort.”

Here at the Bar Library sometimes we win, sometimes we lose, but always we give it our best try. 



Nothing gives Mike (my fellow employee for almost thirty years) and I more satisfaction than
providing a Library user what they need to advance their case or whatever it might be they are
working on.  It makes us feel that in some small way we are contributing to the judicial process.

What I would ask all of you is help in carrying on that mission.  In 1840, when the City and State
had neither the will nor desire to establish a law library in Baltimore City, the lawyers, in the best
traditions of America, established their own Library, this Library.  Over the years its actions
represented the best ideals of the nation including welcoming to membership the first African-
American admitted to practice Everett J. Waring and the first woman admitted to practice Etta
Hanie Maddox at a time when each was turned away by a multitude of groups and associations.

I would ask that you please look in your wallet and see whether you are in possession of a Bar
Library membership card.  If not, I would ask that if possible you join the Library.  With
substantially fewer cases being filed and firms feeling the pinch of what has transpired over the last
few years, the economic situation of the Library has been significantly impacted.  We need your
help in the way of a membership, and/or if you are so inclined, a contribution.  The Library is a 501
(c)(3) non-profit, which means that your contribution is in fact tax deductible.

The Library has not only survived two World Wars but also a Civil War, a Great Depression, and
the Pandemic of 1918.  Now, along with all of you, we are several years into COVID-19.  We
would not have survived any of that which we faced in the past without your help.  I ask for it again
in saving our Library.  

Thank you, take care and I hope to see you soon.

    Joe Bennett
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